

                       
                                   Next Meeting: May 20, 7:00 PM

                                  Karp Room, San Leandro Library 
Congratulations Dahlia Family,
  We had a successful tuber/cutting sale.  It seemed the plastic tubs with the pictures of what the tuber would produce worked wonders.  Thanks to Beverly for taking the time to make all the pictures and get them laminated.  We will do a quick overview of what went well and what we can improve on at the next meeting.  I will try to get more tubs and hand them out to those giving tubers and they can fill their own tubs and have their own picture.  This should make the process quicker.  Thanks for all the help!
  We are still having problems with rats (?) cutting down the dahlia cuttings, digging up the new tubers and munching on them.  I have traps but so far they seem to trip the trap and eat all the peanut butter off before going to the plants.
 

  A reminder to put down snail/slug/earwig bait when you do your planting.  These guys will munch down a tuber start so fast you won't know that it came up and cuttings, they will leave you with a twig with no leaves.  Make sure you water your cuttings often until they really get a good start.  Make sure you water your tubers only when you plant and then not again until the plants are up.  Too much water on the tubers will rot the hair roots that pick up nutrients. 
Give DJ a pat on the back for the good meetings.  The raffle is really fun too!!

John


Refreshments will be provided by
Leslie and a volunteer
San Leandro Dahlia Society

Minutes:  April 15, 2014

San Leandro Library - Karp Room

John called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.  There were 17 in attendance.

Lets get started. What's in John's garden? He sees squirrels but it could be birds. Maybe even rats!

You have things planted yet Tony? Guy? Guy says he has 6000 all seedlings planted. He has 2 moving boxes of seeds he hasn't done anything with yet. When did you start them? Uh... sometime in Jan? If the tuber rots or doesn't do well… out it goes. guy still has 180 still in ground from last year. 
Dan says if it isn't a tuber maker out it goes.. Dan does not do any propagating on his own.

Curtis - what about you? He put some chicken manure down with Chris's help. He has a lot of tubers in pots, for about 3weeks now. (outside) Everything is looking good. Curtis, have you started planting? No but he thinks it is ok to plant now. Roy-- he is just resting.. 
DJ? we're kind of playing by ear this year. We are going to do cuttings, we do have the seedlings tho for the contest. we aren't going to plant til after the sale. 
Dennis is growing veggies. Right now the ground is rototilled. He doesn't want to do too much but had a hummingbird nest. 
Andrew started planting last week... tubers directly in ground. None of the seedlings took. Other than that he is doing fine. 
Beverly is planting with banana peels. She has tubers with all kinds of things growing on them..
There have been times when John would plant with a lot of growth already on them but he just shades them. 

Marin is just doing veggies now, too... She plants a sacrificial rose. deer go to them first. She had Fava beans and rototilled it all in. Harvested beans today (quite a few). Verda is doing very well. 
Barry worked on plumbing. 

Last month's minutes as presented in the Newsletter passed.
We are solvent. Bills? John's bill was --$50 with request for sale ins. all in favor?  Passed
Our sale is the last weekend in April.    Ok.. how many people have Alpine Pearl? That is our flower of the year right now, but we can change it to Mexico instead. No one seems to have the Alpine Pearl. Curtis moves that we change our flower of the year to Mexico. All are in favor. Our other one is Leslie Renee.   Chris is working on cuttings. By next meeting he should have enough for everyone. 
OK.. Mr Vice President…. There are some things about the sale to take care of first. The photos are all ready. They really help people see what they are buying. The big poster from last year? Are we keeping it?   Do you want to change the photos? She really (Beverly) should but… she will make an effort to work on it. 

On with the sale… Do we need sign ups?  The things to make it successful  -- a spirit of where can I help .. lets get to it! 

We need to get there by 8am. It is always a problem to keep customers away til we start. We need cash to start . 

Price for tubers? $3 for plants - $5.   Roy will probably have 100 plants. Jerry will have 140 or so.. 

There are some other things to bring.. classification guide; if you have an iPhone that will also be another thing to have; a sharpie; notepad; handouts; a name tag/badge; hat; an apron with a dahlia something on it. Bags and boxes! A magnifying glass.   Refreshments - water, etc.  We need help with tables/ set-up.  Chris will come down at 7:30 to help set up. 

The ad will be in the paper in the next days times.   Peg is cashier there will be 2. 

Ok back to DJ -- is the sales everything all set up? Questions?   SF is having their sale this Sat 4/19... In case you might need something that we don't have . Curtis prefers the small tubers over the bigger ones cause they grow faster, with root system. 

Beverly received a 2nd place on photo contest. Congrats!! Beverly says our website is working. The newsletters is not tho.. 

Breaktime! Paige (Peg) & DJ brought a cake similar to their wedding cake with the wedding cake topper. It was a red velvet cake yum yum! Joanne Morton brought some chocolate chip cookies also yum yum! 

Raffle man time! Andrew 1st - pair of gloves; Barry 2nd -the 3 poles; Roy 3rd - dozen eggs; Paige 4th- Bloomquist Barbara plant; John 5th -pail/pot; Chris 6th -- Lakekeview Lemon Drop; Marinne 7th -bouquet; Betty 8th - the roses in a vase.

Birthdays? Barry  We will see everyone at the tuber sale?  Yes! Meeting adjourned at 8:40pm 
Peg Eckelbarger
                     MAY MEETING'S PROGRAM:  A Year in Dahlias! 
San Leandro
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